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2023 Term 4 Week 5 In this Issue: 

 Congratulations Ebony 

 Art Exhibition 

 Blue Tongue 

 P&C Meeting/Cook Book 

 Canteen 

 Presentation Day 

 Cooking Program 

 Commitment to Learning 

 Moving in 2024? 

A few weeks back, Ebony participated at 

the State Athletics carnival in high jump. 

Students were able to log on-line to 

watch part of the event, along with      

excited staff. Ebony achieved a personal 

best and we are very proud of her       

efforts, representing the Riverina district 

as well as our school.  

Principal Message 

Art Exhibition- All Welcome!  

Over the next four weeks students will be completing art workshops and extra lessons in       

preparation for the school art exhibition in Week 7, at the Moulamein Art Gallery. All parents, 

carers and community members are encouraged and welcome to attend. An invitation will be  

going out soon after we confirm the time and day with the gallery. The invitation will also be 

placed in the WONGI next week. We will be having a BBQ sausage sizzle for attendees and   

also be asking for donations. It will be held in the evening and prizes will be given out to students 

as well. Obviously, this is something I am looking forward to because I have been working with 

the Year 3-6 students (along with Mrs Gibson with her glass art workshops) over the last two 

terms to ensure that we have quality work from our students to display. K-2 teachers have also 

been completing artworks to display. 



Our resident Blue Tongued Lizard 

Don’t be alarmed if you hear a rustling noise at 

the office steps. Our resident Blue Tongue lizard 

has awoken with the warm weather. He tends to 

frighten people as they walk up the stairs.    

P & C Meeting and Cook book  

P & C meetings are every term in Week 3 and 7 at 3.00pm in the school staffroom. All parents 

and citizens are invited to attend. We are currently working on fundraising ideas and working   

together to support families with excursion costs. One project we have coming up is publishing a 

Moulamein School cookbook. We can start collecting family recipes now! If you have a favourite 

family recipe/s you would like to share, please drop them off at the school office and we will     

collate them for the P &C.  

Canteen 

Presentation Day & Performance- Please note change of date 

We have had to change the date of Presentation Day due to unforeseen circumstances, to the 

11th December, Monday Week 10. All classes will be presenting an item on the day and we are 

looking forward to seeing our students showcase their items.  

Music Students 

Some students would like to perform at our Presentation Day, so we would like to encourage 

students to continue to practise at home each week. Parents are asked to encourage this as 

well. Thank you for your support. 



Jennie Wilson - Principal 

Cooking Program 

Students in Year 4-6 will be invited each week to 

be part of a fun cooking program with our        

wellbeing officer, LeeArna. They will be cooking in 

our wonderful kitchen and helping to make items 

for events and canteen. This is a Term 4 activity, 

provided as a reward for students who have been 

working hard in class and would enjoy this         

opportunity. Students will rotate in and out of the 

kitchen over the term for a variety of reasons. This 

is a very motivating and popular reward!  

Commitment to Learning! 

A big thank you to parents and carers who continue to support home reading, sight word 

knowledge and homework. Reading at home has so many benefits and our students are still  

continuing their learning journey at home this term. Congratulations to our recent winners and 

here are some of our supper stars!  

Moving for 2024? 

As you know we are a small school and rely on accurate student numbers to staff our school 

with the budget we have. A few students have mentioned that they are relocating over the 

Christmas holidays, which may or may not impact our teacher to student ratio. It also impacts 

administration time and allocation if our numbers drop below a certain point. If you have plans on 

relocating, could you please let us know in the office or email me on                                          

jennie.wilson@det.nsw.edu.au . This will be kept confidential and we would appreciate your    

assistance in this matter. We will definitely miss any student and family at Moulamein, because 

we do feel like a big family.  
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